
Minutes of the meeting of the directors of the departments of 

veterinary medicine in Sharkia with the college administration 

and heads of standards and representatives of the Association of 

graduates of the Faculty of Veterinary Medicine Zagazig 

University 

 

Within the framework of quality requirements and interaction of 

the college with representatives of the labor market, on Tuesday, 

15/1/2013, a meeting was held for the directors of the 

departments of Veterinary Medicine in Sharkia with the college 

administration and heads of standards and representatives of the 

Association of Graduates of the Faculty of Veterinary Medicine 

Zagazig University. Before the start of the discussion, the 

college's accreditation was discussed. The Dean of the College, 

Dr. Amin, informed the College of Veterinary Medicine of the 

accreditation of the Faculty of Veterinary Medicine and the 

results of accreditation of the College. He pointed out that the 

accreditation visit to the College will be on 18-21 / 2/2013. 

First: the opinion of the audience about the efficiency of the 

college graduates to work in the veterinary field 

Some of the attendees said: 

 •College graduate does not have full experience and needs 

training courses to qualify for work in the veterinary field 

 •Despite the availability of modern methods of teaching and 

learning, but the old graduate is still the best and experience is 

gained from senior cadres 

 •There are deficiencies in the areas of surgery, complications, 

massacres, diagnostic laboratory tests and specialty pets 



 •The student is not ready to work in the massacres, as his 

aspirations to work in farms or pharmaceutical companies 

because of the high material compensation 

 •The percentage of female graduates is higher than males 

 •Some females are not psychologically qualified to work in the 

veterinary field. However, some females, especially rural 

women, are better than males 

Proposals: Some participants suggested the following: 

 •The percentage of admission to the faculty should not be less 

than 25% 

 •Each student group should specify a graduation project as 

desired by the student (small research idea) 

 •Cancellation of the semester system and that the study is a full 

academic year because the student is under pressure 

examinations, which leads to the inability to collect well 

 

 

 

 

Second: Summer training 

Some attendees saw that the attendance of summer training 

students is not high. The student is not prepared to work in the 

massacres during training (he is not willing to hold the knife in 

the slaughterhouse) 

Proposals: Some participants suggested the following: 



 •The summer training should be qualitative and not quantitative 

(in the form of specializations) where the wishes or tendencies 

of the students are different (eg poultry, genital care, surgery, 

labs etc.). 

 •Activating the follow-up of students during the summer 

training by the administration and the college. There must be 

actual accountability from the college for those who do not 

attend and do not commit to following up the cases received and 

recording them well 

 •The training should be 6-12 months after the end of the final 

year examinations of the bachelor's degree 

 •Add pet and home specialty to summer training 

 •The attention to laboratory tests used in the rapid diagnosis of 

some cases such as hypophosphatemia - Tuberculosis - 

Brucellosis 

 •The College is in coordination with the Directorate for the 

work of veterinary convoys to be arranged in advance to collect 

cases and doctors to ensure the success of the convoy 

Third: Training courses and scientific seminars 

1- The needs of veterinarians working in veterinary field from 

the training courses as follows: 

 •How small projects such as (rabbits, poultry farms, farms, 

small animals, 

 •Free training courses within the college hospital to activate the 

scientific side 

 •Courses on scientific innovations 

 •Fast diagnostic tools 



 •Project management and personnel management 

 •The field of domestic animals 

 •Surgery and procedures 

2 - The establishment of specialized periodic seminars by the 

scientific departments of the college 

 •These seminars should benefit doctors in the new and inform 

the college of the problems that exist in the veterinary field 

 •Seminars should be held between the relevant scientific 

departments 

 •An invitation is sent from the table of seminars and panel 

discussions held in the scientific departments within the College 

to the Directorate of Veterinary Medicine and also posted on the 

site of the College and the site of the Association of graduates of 

the Faculty of Veterinary Medicine Zagazig University 

3 - Activating the role of the Association of graduates of the 

Faculty of Veterinary Medicine Zagazig University in 

cooperation with some competent authorities to work small 

projects 

4 - There are incentives to the Directorate of Veterinary 

Medicine and can be agreed between the College and the 

Directorate to grant these allowances to those attending the 

courses 

Fourth: Graduate Studies: 

1 - Reasons for the reluctance of veterinarians working in the 

veterinary field to enroll in graduate programs 

 •Registration fees and letter costs 

 •The administration does not give full time to graduate students 



 •There is a difference between registered graduate students 

from abroad and staff assistants 

2 . Proposals: 

 •There should be free grants made by both the General 

Authority for Veterinary Services - the Guild - Contribution of 

the College Conference 

 •The Syndicate of Veterinarians intervenes in solving the 

problem of lack of full time for postgraduate students 

 •Work for the organization to follow up the regularity of 

graduate students and the notification of the employer 

Fifth: Problems and general proposals 

1 - Linking the problems of the veterinary field with scientific 

research in the faculty: This is done through the address of the 

Undersecretary of the Ministry by the College to provide a 

statistical statement on the cases contained every 6 months and a 

statistical statement on the epidemics located in the province 

2- To identify a representative for each veterinary 

administration (contact person) to activate the electronic 

communication between the departments and the college and the 

association of graduates of the Faculty of Veterinary Medicine 

3 - The meeting between the Department of the College and 

Directors of departments once every 6 months 

4 - Activate the establishment of veterinary laboratories 

specialized in the use of veterinary diagnostics 

5 - linking the graduate studies of veterinarians in the 

departments with the problems that exist in their departments 



6 - The human rights article does not address the ethics of 

veterinary medicine and dealing with animals animal rights 

7 - Attempt to provide the laws of the ports and quarries sector 

of the Authority 

8 . To motivate doctors to attend seminars, there should be a 

distinction for doctors who pass the courses 


